Sent: Saturday, 15 November 2003 1:49 AM

To: Legal and Constitutional, Committee (SEN)

Subject: Submission to Australian Expatriates Inquiry

John Bailye

USA

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

Our family left Australia for a planned two year project 18 years ago. We inventad a unique piece of software that Pharmaceutical companies use. Our plan was to establish the branches in the US and UK and return home to manage the company.

Success overseas required us to move our whole company to the US.

We became US citizens for local tax and estate reasons. We cannot retire to Aus, invest in Aus realestate that is not "off plan" , we have never been approached to mentor Aus companies coming here despite the fact we are one of the most successful Aussie start ups in the US ever.

By making us leave Aus behind through the loss of our citizenship, the wealth we made will never be repatriated, the success will never be shared, the innovation will have to be repeated from scratch,not progressively refined from learnings of those who went before. Alienation of assets is not wise policy yet this is the exact result of forcing single country  citizenship.
